

United States Department of the Interior

NATIONAL PARK SERVICE

Glen Canyon National Recreation Area Rainbow Bridge National Monument P.O. Box 1507 Page, Arizona 86040 (928) 608-6200



August 19, 2016

Dear Interested Party:

The National Park Service (NPS) is seeking public input regarding the proposed Charles Hall Ferry Ramp Improvements in Glen Canyon National Recreation Area (Glen Canyon). The project area is located at the ferry terminals at Halls Crossing and Bullfrog, in Kane and San Juan Counties, Utah.

The National Park Service (NPS), in partnership with the Utah Department of Transportation (UDOT), proposes to extend and improve the Charles Hall ferry terminal road and ramps on State Route 276 (SR-276) in Bullfrog and Halls Crossing, Utah.

The ferry service provides a direct route across Lake Powell between Halls Crossing, on the east side of the lake, and Bullfrog, on the west side of the lake. This reduces travel time and distance by providing an alternative to driving around the north end of the lake. The ferry service is frequently utilized by the local communities and visitors to the uplake area of Lake Powell.

The extension and improvement of the ferry roads and ramps is needed in response to a trend of decreasing lake elevations over the past several years, which has affected the ability of the ferry to maintain normal operations and operating schedule. The existing ferry terminal ramps can safely accommodate the ferry at a lake elevation of 3,610 feet. Over the past several years, lake levels have fallen below 3,610 feet, resulting in restricted use of the existing terminal ramps, especially at the Bullfrog terminal, interruptions in ferry services, and shortening of the operating season in response to fluctuating and decreasing lake levels. The ferry has been required to temporarily relocate near the recreational boat ramp in Bullfrog, creating congestion and associated risks for pedestrians and recreational boaters. The temporary relocation has also increased the distance, time, and costs associated with ferry operations per trip.

The proposed ferry road and ramp improvements would include the placement of additional paved surfaces from the existing roads and ramps to the lake elevation at the time of construction. Construction activities would require excavation and grading of rocky surfaces for the placement of the roads and ramps, and would also require the placement of a box culvert to cross a wash.

By improving and extending the ferry roads and ramps, the NPS and UDOT plan to: implement environmentally sound, cost-effective management strategies that pose the least possible risk to people, park resources, and the environment; provide for the continuing operations of the Charles Hall Ferry to a lake elevation of 3,555 feet in response to trends of decreasing lake levels; reduce operational costs, traveling distance and time per trip; and maintain visitor experience during construction.

The NPS is preparing an Environmental Assessment (EA) to evaluate the proposed road and ramp improvements and extensions in the Bullfrog and Halls Crossing in a manner that complies with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), the National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA) and other applicable laws, regulations, and policies.

This process will provide a decision-making framework that analyzes a reasonable range of alternatives to meet project objectives, evaluates potential issues and impacts to park resources and values, and identifies how to avoid or minimize the potential for adverse impacts. The National Park Service encourages public participation throughout the NEPA process. The public has two opportunities to formally comment on the project: once during this initial project scoping period (August 19th – September 9, 2016), and then following the EA release during a 30-day public review period. Written comments may be submitted online at the NPS Planning, Environment, and Public Comment website at http://parkplanning.nps.gov/lakepowellferry.

All comments, questions, and suggestions related to the project are welcome. During the public scoping period the following types of comments are particularly helpful:

- Information about the project area that the NPS should consider during the analysis,
- Information about how you use the project area and how the project might affect that use,
- Other projects or activities that might affect or be affected by the project, and
- Other ideas or alternative ways of meeting the project objectives.

Please provide all comments by September 9th, 2016. We will consider these comments during preparation of the EA. Thank you in advance for your comments and we look forward to hearing from you. If you have any questions please contact Erin Janicki, Chief of Planning & Compliance via email at erin_janicki@nps.gov.

Sincerely,

William Shott Superintendent